

## Lenzie Community Council

minutes of meeting held on Wednesday 17<sup>th</sup> May 2017  
in Lenzie Hall Committee Room

		<b>ACTION</b>
<b>1.0</b>	<b>ATTENDANCE</b>	
1.1	John McFadden (Chair); Tom Gray; Gayle McNeill; Emma Henderson; Catriona Bradley; Mark Billington; Donald MacLeod; Sandy Taylor (see item 4)	
<b>2.0</b>	<b>APOLOGIES</b>	
	Tony Miles; Suzanne Smith; Sandra Thornton; Christine Morrison Rosemary Craig; Lyndsey Saunders	
<b>3.0</b>	<b>POLICE REPORT</b>	
3.1	<b>Community Police</b> – Officer Ross Blain attended and noted various crime reports since the last meeting. There had been 40 crimes in the north part of the area, including Kirkintilloch, of which 2 were detected and 7 in the south Lenzie area of which 1 was detected. Main types were Breach of Peace, assault, Road Traffic Offences and thefts. Of particular note was a theft from a house by two men posing as Water Board employees. It was agreed to reinstate the website post drawing attention to this type of crime and to note the method. Two problems which had been reported to LCC were passed on to Officer Blain – namely, disturbance to isolated houses caused by a drinking den south of Ladies Mile and parking across a driveway which prevented the owner accessing the property. In both cases, it was recommended to report these to the Police and action would be taken in the light of Police priorities at the time of reporting. Vehicle obstruction for vehicles exiting a property would be given a higher priority than entering. There was further discussion relating to reports of hooliganism at Millersneuk Shopping centre.	
<b>4.0</b>	<b>LENZIE STREET DESIGN PROJECT</b>	
	Standing Orders were suspended to allow Sandy Taylor to raise an issue as a resident and Chair of ED Visual Impairment People's Forum (EDVIP). There had been correspondence prior to the meeting noting that Standing Orders required 5 days notice of a request to participate and LCC was not expecting to discuss the topic while it was still under consultation and no firm proposals were to hand. Nevertheless, the Chair proposed that Mr Taylor be allowed a short time to explain his negative view of the project. This was agreed. The main point made was that EDVIP had not been listened to in the development of the project. On specific issues, it was asserted that widening the footpaths would cause problems for visually impaired people, as there would be more likelihood of vehicle parking on the pavement, thus causing an obstruction. A further public consultation is planned for mid-June, as are meetings with EDVIP and representatives of Deaf Blind Scotland. ( <a href="#">post meeting note : a short listing of the current state of design development was posted on the project website just after this meeting – see lenzieproposals.commonplace.is and 'Latest News' menu item.</a> ) Standing Orders were then resumed.	
<b>5.0</b>	<b>MINUTES OF 19<sup>TH</sup> APRIL 2017 MEETING</b>	

## Lenzie Community Council

minutes of meeting held on Wednesday 17<sup>th</sup> May 2017  
in Lenzie Hall Committee Room

		<b>ACTION</b>
5.1	Acceptance of the Minutes was proposed by Gayle McNeill and seconded by Mark Billington	
<b>6.0</b>	<b>MATTERS ARISING</b>	
6.1	There were no matters arising	
<b>7.0</b>	<b>TREASURER'S REPORT</b>	
7.1	The Auditor's report on the annual accounts is now to hand and will be submitted to EDC as a condition of releasing the annual grant. An application for support grant funding for the Gala has been submitted to EDC. A gift to the Auditor in recognition of his valuable assistance was authorised.	<b>MB</b>
<b>8.0</b>	<b>PLANNING</b>	
8.1	<b>Weekly List</b> – A list of current applications had been circulated and it was agreed that none of these required action by the Community Council.	
<b>9.0</b>	<b>NEW MEMBERS</b> – The need for new members is pressing and in particular, there is also a need to find a Treasurer as the current Treasurer has intimated a wish to resign from the post on account of heavier business commitments. Various leads are being pursued.	<b>All</b>
<b>10.0</b>	<b>KIRKINTILLOCH SPORTS CLUB</b>	
10.1	A request had been received for the support of LCC with respect to this planned development, to be located on a brownfield site at Southbank Road. The request is for support in principle and will not involve funding. The development will involve various sporting facilities as well as rooms to provide a home for clubs and a resource for the community. The key partners in the project include Kirkintilloch Rob Roy FC, East Dunbartonshire Leisure and Culture Trust and various sporting clubs (Shinty, Taekwondo, Gymnastics etc). The location is not in the LCC area but it is intended that there be wide use within the local area and it certainly seems very likely that Lenzie residents will be involved as users and participants. The meeting agreed that a letter/email supporting the project be sent to the project management.	<b>TG</b>
<b>11.0</b>	<b>AOCB</b>	
11.1	<b>Gala</b> – Various points concerning the Gala arrangements were discussed and it was noted that a special meeting would be held on 24 <sup>th</sup> May.	<b>ALL</b>
<b>12.0</b>	<b>DATE OF NEXT MEETING</b> – The next meeting will be on 21 <sup>st</sup> June	